



1 8 JUL 2018

John McIntyre fyi-request-7566- 50948a63@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear John

I am writing to you regarding your request for information for the following:

a copy of the modular building review report completed in early 2017.

On 7 May 2018, I released the document *Ministry of Education Modular Building Programme – Programme Review* to you in part, with some information withheld under section 9(2)(j) of the Act:

• to enable a Minister of the Crown or any department or organisation holding the information to carry on, without prejudice or disadvantage, negotiations (including commercial and industrial negotiations).

In addition, some names were withheld under section 9(2)(a) of the Act to protect the privacy of natural persons.

With the passage of time, I now consider that the information withheld in the report no longer prejudices or disadvantages the Ministry's commercial negotiations. For this reason, I am providing you with a copy of the report with the previously withheld information included. This is attached.

You have the right to ask an Ombudsman to review this response. You can do this by writing to info@ombudsman.parliament.nz or Office of the Ombudsman, PO Box 10152, Wellington 6143.

If you have any questions, or you require further information, please contact enquiries.national@education.govt.nz.

Yours sincerely

Kim Shannon

Head of Education Infrastructure Service

Encl.